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 nurturing God-given potential 

“Not all learning takes place in a classroom.”  

As parents and educators we certainly know that this is true. When I think back over my 

own schooling, some of my most powerful learning experiences occurred out of the 
classroom. One of my most challenging and rewarding memories is of the first and only 
time I have pitched my own tent, built my own fire to cook my meal and slept in the 
bush all by myself! I was 14 and on my solo hike, a culminating activity as part of my 
school program which was an 8 week experience away from home. I will never, ever 
forget waking up with that feeling of accomplishment! 

Our Year 9 students are currently facing many and varied challenges both in and out of 
the classroom throughout their Ubuntu journey. Ubuntu is an African Philosophy which 
means “I am because we are.” It encourages each individual to be the best that they 
can be so the group as a whole can be better. Living together in community such as 9.1 
is currently doing at Mt Binga Outdoor Education Centre enables them to fully 

experience Ubuntu.  

During their 15 day experience they will live and work together sharing the day to day 
chores of cooking, cleaning and completing various jobs to keep their community 
functioning. If one person does not do their share, then the whole group is affected. 

Another aspect of the experience is to face physical and emotional challenges. Living 
without parents or carers teaches our students a lot about themselves. They also have 
the opportunity to ride horses, milk cows, bake bread, abseil and rock climb, pack 
rations, hike and camp out with friends. This leads up to the ultimate experience of the 
solo (or duo) hike which I still view as one of my greatest achievements. 

Prince of Peace students experience a carefully structured outdoor education program 
beginning at Year 2. This enables them to grow through challenge and develop skills 
such as confidence, teamwork, initiative, creativity, problem solving, self-sufficiency and 

leadership. In 2015 our program includes: 

POPCORN 
 From the Acting Heads of College 

Prince Of Peace Communications Observations Reminders and News 

INDEX LINKS: 

Junior Campus  

Senior Campus 

Sport 

Music 

Uniform Shop 

Community 

Devotion / Church 

Diary Dates 

Extra Curricular  

Activities 

 

Y2 ‘Sleep over’ at the Senior Campus after specific learning activities during the day 

Y3 First offsite experience with two days of excursion and activities and a sleepover 

Y4 Three day / two night camp at Luther Heights, Coolum combining beach based activities 
and other outdoor challenges based at the site 

Y5 Four days of fun and personal challenges at Marantha Recreational Educational Camp, 
Yandina 

Y6 Five days in Canberra which complements their studies and practical experiences of 
Parliament 

Y7 Heading off to camp for the first three days of Middle School enables powerful partner-
ships and firm friendships to be formed through challenges and shared experiences at 
Camp Warrawee, Joyner 

Y8 Luther Heights provides the perfect location to extend our students as they participate 
in activities designed to focus on leadership and team work as they prepare to be the 
future leaders of the Middle School 

Y9 Fifteen day Mt Binga experience enhancing the learning on the Ubuntu journey 

Y10 Camp Gallipoli with experiences and activities based on the ANZAC theme to          
commemorate the 100 year anniversary of the landing at Gallipoli 

Y11 Emu Gulley provides a ‘pressure cooker’ environment to highlight the strengths of   
every participant and requires teamwork, resilience and tenacity to succeed. Lifelong 
Learning (LLL) over the next term builds on these experiences as the cohort prepares 
for Senior Leadership responsibilities 

Libby  Farmer Head of Pastoral Care and Welfare (7- 12) 
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Like us and join the Conversation! Like our Facebook page, Prince of Peace Lutheran  

College Everton Hills and keep up to date with news and events around the College.  

Meals 4 You 

It is common to feel humbled to work in such a community as POP and today is no exception. We 

have had an amazing outpouring of support from families and members of our community. 169 

extra meals have been lovingly created and donated to assist the work of Meals 4 You. We cannot 

thank these people enough for helping out in this way, we have had numerous families in need 

and this extra support is so very timely and appreciated. 

If there is any way Meals 4 You can be of assistance, please contact the College. Please continue 

to cover our POP community with prayer as His healing, peace, joy and ability to restore is 

constantly required. Thanks one more time for your efforts in making POP a such a special place. 

Chris Mills Head of Pastoral Care and Well Being 

How Does Your Engine Run? 

Recently all Junior Campus Teachers and Teacher Aides were offered a professional development 

session in the area of Sensory Processing Disorders. They were taken through a series of tools to 

help students not only cope better but regulate themselves in the classroom. For students who 

struggle in a sensory manner, the classroom or home environments can cause children to either 

be over or under stimulated. This can simply be from the noise of a regular classroom, to the 

amount or type of light (artificial or natural), to the texture of a student’s uniform to the taste or 

texture of food.  

As parents we know all too well the smallest little things that will either enliven and focus our 

children or send them into an exhausted pile of tears. We help cultivate their environment, diet, 

activities and sleep patterns to best suit their needs. At the Junior Campus we have been looking 

into how we can offer similar levels of support to our students when they all come together in the 

melting pot that is a classroom.  

Our session was run by Debra Bone (Occupational Therapist) who took the staff through a 

workshop called ‘How does your engine run?’, The Alert Program for Self -Regulation’. This was an 

opportunity to hear about the different ways, rates and paces that children and adults can operate 

at, from highly stimulated to a little sluggish and slow. The key is to understand how to get our 

engines running ‘Just Right!’  

The school continues to investigate different means we can use to help our students regulate 

themselves in the classroom. Teachers can use a variety of different tools to assist children to get 

their engines running just right, from heavy work such as bear walking, pulling on stretchy 

exercise rubbers or simply pushing against a wall, to calming methods such as music at just the 

right tempo, rolling a fit ball gently along a person’s back as they are laying on the ground, or 

breathing calmly and deliberately.  

I look forward to continuing to work with teachers and families as we grow and develop a positive, 

stimulating, ‘just right’ environment for our students. 

Tip of the day: Vestibular Movement (for example: the circular motion you can make when sitting 

on a fit ball) has been proven to stimulate your brain and get you ready for action and learning 

better than any other motion. 

Katrina Valencia Head of Campus P-6,  

http://www.facebook.com/pages/Prince-of-Peace-Lutheran-College-Everton-Hills/127231807331100#!/pages/Prince-of-Peace-Lutheran-College-Everton-Hills/127231807331100
http://www.facebook.com/pages/Prince-of-Peace-Lutheran-College-Everton-Hills/127231807331100#!/pages/Prince-of-Peace-Lutheran-College-Everton-Hills/127231807331100
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Yr 10 Careers & Employment Expo Excursion 

Year 10 are currently in the middle of exploring what it is 

that they would like to do or at least finding some direction 

as to what they may do once they leave school as part of 

the Career Development program. 

On Friday, 29 May to assist in this process and to allow 

them get “a feel” for what various tertiary institutions are 

like, the Year 10s had at tour through QUT’s Gardens Point 

campus with some student ambassadors followed by a look 

through the Griffith University campus at Southbank and 

then a tour of the Southbank campus for Brisbane TAFE. 

These tours gave interested students the opportunity to 

speak with staff and students about their respective 

interests and see the immense difference between student 

life at school and student life at university or TAFE. We 

even managed to see two of our own Year 11 students who 

were at Southbank as part of their VET in Schools program! 

In the afternoon our students attended the Careers and 

Employment Expo where they had the opportunity to 

explore the full range of opportunities from traineeships 

and apprenticeships, to a multitude of vocational and 

professional jobs and university study.  

John Low Curriculum Leader Humanities, Careers & VET 

We have started the transition process of leadership from 

the Year 12 to the Year 11 students.  The Year 11 students 

have been engaged in purposeful learning about leadership 

where each student has been challenged to reflect on their 

leadership capacities.  

The Emu Gully Camp was an important part of their 

leadership journey. Each student completed the VIA 

Character Strengths Survey and wrote a personal 

mantra.  All of the Year 11 students were encouraged to 

apply for senior leadership (2015/2016) by submitting an 

expression of interest.  Expressions of interest have closed 

and we are completing the interviews with those students 

who expressed a willingness to be considered for 

leadership.   

This is one of my favourite times of the year, when I get to 

read the student’s hopes and dreams for the College, and 

then have a chat with these remarkable and articulate 

young men and women.  Quite a privilege.  The interviews 

continue over the next week, with the changeover 

occurring early next term.  We thank all the students for 

engaging in this process.  Please keep them in your 

prayers. 

Michelle Nisbet Head of Campus 7-12  
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On Tuesday 26 May our Middle School Captains and House Captains attended Altitude Day. Over 600 

school students from all over Brisbane attended. The point of the day was to inspire young school 

leaders. We heard stories from Caitlin Shadbolt, who managed to get into the top 5 of X Factor last 

year. In Year 6, Caitlin started to learn an instrument (guitar) at her local primary school and her 

passion for music developed from there. She was playing at a Country Music festival when she 

happen to mention to a lady that she was singing at a particular time. After she had finished her set 

the lady came looking for her an explained that she was the producer of X Factor, gave her a business 

card and encouraged her to audition. Caitlin's motto is that you always need to do your best because 

you never know who is watching or listening to you. 

Chris Raine, one Sunday morning back in 2008 woke up with yet another hangover, (a regular 

Sunday morning for him). While having his wake up coffee he read an article about how Australia’s 

national binge drinking culture costs the country over $15 billion and was responsible for the death of 

over 260 young Australians annually. A turning point for Chris - he gave up binging and put his 

energy into creating Hello Sunday Morning (HSM) – a phenomenal project that’s supporting young 

Aussies around the country to become non-reliant on alcohol in their life. His goal is to get over 2 

million followers in Australia 

We also heard from Rowie McVoy who spoke about her life experiences. At 15, she left home to follow 

her passion which was teaching fitness and making people happy and healthy. Her motto is             

H. H. A. R. D. Happy, Healthy, Achieve, Respect, and Discipline. She left everything she had at 15, 

worked hard and accomplished her dreams. Thirty years later she is one of the richest people in 

Australia and has three pigs, Gucci, Prada and Louis Vuitton . A quote from Rowie, “I learned that you 

are your limit. You have to push yourself to reach what you love.”  

Throughout this leadership workshop, we played games with students from a variety of different 

schools; these games were all about leadership qualities.   Every student learnt that day that they can 

change the world; you just need to push yourself. 

       Norm Russell  Y9 Year Level Co-ordinator 
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Join Drama at Prince of Peace!  

A new opportunity has arrived for those interested in drama. 

Hannah Rodda is a knowledgeable and energetic theatre practitioner 

offering our students the chance to develop dramatic skills on campus. 

With both individual tutoring and group workshops available. Group 

workshops will be available Tuesdays 3:15 - 4:45pm on the Senior 

Campus and Thursdays 3:10 - 4:40pm on the Junior Campus. 

Individual sessions are also offered on the Junior Campus Fridays 

throughout the day. These sessions will be for 40 minutes. 

These classes will be creative and fun! Register your interest with 

Reception, or contact Hannah for more details on 0407 688 569. 

Football Academy Feasibility Study 

The College is currently undertaking a feasibility study to assess the beneficial outcomes of starting a 

Football Academy. This Football Academy would be structured to cater for interested students of all 

abilities with both an elite level class and development level class. To make such a program work it is 

vital that we have parent support for the program. The program will be unique in that it will be run with 

the aim of not clashing with any club or representative commitments with the sole aim of helping all 

footballers take the next step in their footballing career without adversely affecting their schooling. This 

program is hoped to span both Campuses and may take on various forms to be age and skill appropriate 

from possible before and after school sessions to possibly being an elective in senior years. 

Over the coming days a survey will be sent to you from the organisation preparing the feasibility study. 

We would greatly appreciate your initial feedback. Further information will follow once we have received 

feedback and researched further avenues. This has the potential to be an extremely positive opportunity, 

especially for those that take their football seriously as this will allow for their potential to be explored 

and developed.            Chris Mills Head of Pastoral Care and Well Being 



 

 

 

JUNIOR CAMPUS  

 

Performance Congratulations 

Congratulations to the instrumental ensembles and choirs who 

performed at the Semester 1 concert last Thursday night.  Thank 

you to the tutors who prepared the students so well, and thank you 

to the Senior Concert band from the Senior Campus who joined us 

for the evening.   

Some of the highlights of the night included the “Marching Recorder 

Band”, Brass section of the Junior Campus Band and the Junior 

Choir actions for “Consider Yourself”.  Well done everyone! 

Instrumental tuition vacancies 

Our string tutor has a couple of spots left for lessons next term.  

Should your child wish to learn violin or cello, please contact me via 

email for details.   

Classroom Music 

Students have been busily preparing their performance 

assessments for this term, from recorder to vocal and ukulele.  And 

speaking of recorders, it is wonderful to see so many students gaining new belts each week with 

Recorder Karate.  Benjamin Vidler received his Black belt this week with several students hot on his 

tail.   

Sherree Cudney Junior Campus Music  scudney@princeofpeace.qld.edu.au   

 

SENIOR CAMPUS 

We are promoting an inter-Lutheran band camp which is on from 22-24 June at St.Peter’s Lutheran 

School at Indooroopilly. Prince of Peace is offering to pay the registration fee for any interested 

student, and will bus them to the venue on the three mornings (they must then be picked up from 

St. Peter’s in the afternoon).  Could parents please send their child for a letter from me if they are 

interested? 

  Cassandra Croucher  Senior Campus Music ccroucher@princeofpeace.qld.edu.au 
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The Uniform Shop is open Tuesdays and Thursdays 8.00am – 10.00am, 2.00pm to 4.00pm, and 

Wednesdays 8.00am – 10.00am. 

Junior: Out of Stock – Medium Hats, these are available from Lowes Chermside until our next order 

arrives; Size 8 & 10 Pullovers – due at the end of this month. 

Senior: Now Available - Size 12 Shorts and Size 8-11 white ankle socks. 

Weekend Socks: We have Size 8-11 Royal Blue stripe socks (end of line) available for weekend 

wear at only $2/pair.  

Second Hand: $2 Bargains are available!  We have uniforms needing repair (buttons, hems sewn, 

etc) that are being sold at a discount – please come and have a look.  We also have our usual range 

of ready to wear items at 1/3 new price on the back wall. 

  Wendy McMahon Uniform Shop Convenor 

 UNIFORM SHOP 

Return to index 

Entertainment Books  

Once again the Music Supporters Group is fundraising with 

the Entertainment Books.  

Please click the LINK if you wish to purchase either a hard copy 

or a digital app and feel free to share the link with your friends 

and family.  

For only $65 Entertainment™ Memberships are packed with hundreds of up to 50% off and 2 -for-1 

offers for the best local restaurants, cafés, attractions, hotel accommodation, travel, and much 

more! Available as a paper book or on your smartphone. 

mailto:scudney@princeofpeace.qld.edu.au
mailto:ccroucher@princeofpeace.qld.edu.au
https://www.entertainmentbook.com.au/orderbooks/22179k0


 

 

 

 

 

GALA DAY SPORT 

Senior Boys Soccer  

Another very successful gala day for our senior boys soccer teams - both in terms of results and in 

terms of the quality and substance of our play.  

The 'B' Team finished the day and the tournament undefeated, recording 8 wins from 8 games and 

scoring in excess of 70 goals along the way. The 'A team' finished the day with a win, a loss and a 

draw from their games - probably a fitting outcome for the day.  Undoubtedly the best games of the 

competition were saved till last as both teams took on the equivalent Northside teams. The A team 

managed a spine tingling 1-1 draw which had a bit of everything - near misses, appeals for penalties, 

last ditch and heroic defence, thrilling attack and counter attack, stunning saves from the goal 

keepers, spirited challenges, epic resolve and perhaps most fittingly, genuine respect and 

consideration from both teams.  The B team were challenged all the way in recording a 2-0 victory, 

and despite calls to park the bus, played with a freedom and resolve that was both energising and 

inspiring. 

Every boy should be exceptionally proud of their efforts across the three days and what's more, our 

whole school community can be extremely proud of the manner and character with which they 

conducted themselves. 

Mixed Hockey 

The POP students played with team spirit and a sense of fun this week.  The improvement in team 

play and skills was evident as there were many goals scored with a variety of players involved. 

Determination and willingness to look for others,  play positions and encourage team mates were 

positive parts of the day.  The senior team had their best matches this week, with good team goals 

from Oliver and Blaize.  Of course, a winning team needs a defence, so credit goes to those who 

worked tirelessly to keep the ball in the attacking part of the field.  The Junior teams had many close 

matches with the opposition improving in their game play too.  Congratulations to all involved.   

Netball 

Netball was really fun playing all my favourite positions. I also got to meet some people through 

netball. Elsie Long 4HS. 

My netball experience: I loved spending time with my friends and winning games and feeling what I 

have never felt before. It was life changing. Bianca Jackson-Hope.4HS 

Three teams of girls participated in netball. Each and every one of them were a credit to themselves 

and their school. There were several wins, lots of near wins, and a lot of fun times. Great job girls! 

Senior Girls Soccer 

The Year 6 soccer girls finished their Gala Day on a high.  One draw, one win and a very creditable 

loss to the top team.   Persistence paid off for Olivia C, Madeline F, Kate P, and Kealey M.  Their 

wonderful tackling skills kept the ball down the attacking end for most of the day.    Tyla P scored two 

convincing goals.  Team work and good sportsmanship shone through.  You have all done so 

well.  Congratulations. 

Volleyball 

Our final gala day brought a mixed bag of performance, energy, skills and new experiences.  The 

three teams were introduced to the position of the referee, how the referee affects the spirit of the 

game, how to come together as a team, be a good sport and have fun.  The senior teams’ enthusiasm 

improved later in the day with skills consistency from Laura and Jack.  The highlight for the most 

improved from all three teams was Zak H from the POP 2 team.  Zak continued to improve with his 

serving, digging and in practice sessions, spiking from a set ball.  The two junior teams displayed an 

electric touch of enthusiasm throughout the day and it has been wonderful to see their improvement 

over the three gala days.  So much so, that they were awarded the District Gala Day winners for their 

division.  Well done volleyballers! 
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Senior Rep Sport 

http://www.princeofpeace.qld.edu.au/web/documents/newsletters/2015/LINKt1w4-Snrtrials.pdf


 

 

 

 

WINTER FETE 1 AUGUST 

Urgent—I’m urgently looking for a team to co -ordinate the sweets stall. Information 

available on what’s required. I need confirmation by Friday 19 June for the stall to go 

ahead! 

I’m also still looking for helpers, particularly Trash n Treasure, Cakes, Food Court and 2 nd hand toys. 

If you’re able to lend a hand please let me know. 

Thanks to Ray White Everton Park, this years Fireworks Sponsor!!!! Great to have you on 

board supporting our school. 

Thanks also to Norm Wyndham, this years Main Stage sponsor!! 

Perhaps you work for, or own, a business who could also sponsor the fete. We have a number of 

sponsorship levels available. Contact me for more details. 

Donations – We have now opened the manse garage to donations.  Please only donate clean, 

complete, unbroken items that can be resold. We cannot accept any electrical items.  So if you’re 

doing a clean out over the next few weeks, we can accept both kids and adults clothes (no 

underwear), items for trash n treasure, books and toys. 

Bookmark Competition – Grades 4 -6 should have brought home bookmark competition forms 

today. All entries $1 and are due back to the school by Friday 19 June.  If the form has been lost, 

please print the attached form for your entry. 

Colouring competition – Grades Prep – Year 3 should be receiving their colouring competition entry 

forms at the end of this week. All entries $1 and are due back to the Junior Campus reception by 

Friday 26 June (end of Term) 

Cake Stall - Our amazing cake stall convenor, Debbie Gibbings, is looking for helpers to make the 

cake stall a huge success this year. If you’re able to assist with preparing for the big day, please 

contact Debbie at debbie.gibbings@rfq.com.au. 

 

Craft Stall - We’re looking for good quality donations for the craft stall.  Our craft stall is one of our 

most beloved stalls, so if you’re a crafty type perhaps this is the stall for you.  

 

Plant Stall - If anyone is potting up plants and seedlings for the Plant Stall, there is still some 

potting mix and pots available. Contact Margy on margyjackson@iinet.net.au 

 

Class Stalls – Class stalls have been finalised and will be going out to CSR’s and teachers this week. 

This year we are trialling an online booking system to fill the class rosters.  
Cath Watson Fete Coordinator 
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MEALS 4 YOU 

Meals 4 You is in need of meals.  We have given all of our 328 meals away to our families in need 

and won't be cooking until the 26th of July. Containers and labels will be supplied and can be 

collected from the Junior or Senior reception from tomorrow afternoon. Thank you very much. I can 

be contacted on Meals4you@princeofpeace.qld.edu.au 

        Christine Bunn Meals 4 You Coordinator 

Fitness Challenge 

Bradman are holding a commanding lead in the overall fitness challenge standings after dominating 

the third of five events, the Beep Test. 42 ‘Bradmanites’ and 2 staff members took to the hardcourt 

to run as long as they could in an excellent display of fitness. Jackson finished second with Laver 

and Fraser filling the remaining places.  

Overall, Bradman are sitting first, Laver 2nd, Jackson and then Fraser finalise our current standings. 

The next event, the Plank Hold Challenge is to be held this week with the final event in Week 9.  

Brad Wooding Junior Campus HPE Teacher 

Return to index 

http://www.princeofpeace.qld.edu.au/web/documents/newsletters/2015/Term%202/LINKt2w8-Bookmark.pdf
mailto:debbie.gibbings@rfq.com.au
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mailto:Meals4you@princeofpeace.qld.edu.au


 

 

 

 

 
 

 
 

 
 

The Compass 

It is unknown as to when the first compass was discovered. The ancient Greeks and Chinese both new 

about the attractive properties of magnetism. In the Qin dynasty (221-206 BC) the Chinese used 

magnetism to help them construct their fortune telling boards. However, it is generally thought that 

the first person to actually use a compass as a navigational aid was Zheng He who made 7 ocean 

voyages between 1405 and 1433; although, even this is debated as very simple magnetic compasses 

were in use for navigating the Mediterranean as early as the 12th Century. 

 

What does a compass do? It points to Magnetic North. And compasses are essential when navigating 

the world’s oceans. They provide a somewhat constant direction to work by.  

 

People like direction. Directions enable one to move forward. Lost in the outback, and with no sense 

of direction, it is very easy to spend days simply walking around in circles. 

 

Some things that we thought about the compass. 

God tells us where our destination is. 

God helps us get through hard times. 

A compass tells you where you are and it will show us the way to God. 

God is the hand I am the compass. 

God is the outside and we are the inside and God protects us no matter what. 

God guides us away from sin, like if you follow one arrow then it leads you away from one 

direction. 

God is the compass leading the way to our destination whereas we are the explorers lost in the 

random paths. 

Community is like a compass because if one of them is lost they help them. 

The compass shows us the way to happiness and peace and drives us away from the deadly 

places also known as sin. 

If the wrong things are put near the compass, we can still be led astray or go in the wrong 

direction. 

 

That last comment is a particularly good observation. Even if your intent is good (like the hand of the 

compass pointing north), it is still possible to go ‘off course’ if objects around have a stronger pull. 

The Bible says… 

Psalm 25:4–5 (NLT)  
4 Show me the right path, O LORD; point out the road for me to follow.  
5 Lead me by your truth and teach me, for you are the God who saves me.  

All day long I put my hope in you.  

 

Question 

What would be different in your life, if the direction that you followed was constant and without 

distraction? 

What are some of the things that cause you distractions? 

            Pastor David 

Return to index 
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THOUGHT OF THE WEEK 

WORSHIP THIS SUNDAY 14 June 

9am and 6pm Remix 

 

CHURCH NOTICES:   
 Christian Life Week: 29 June-3 July. Book into Coolum Sunrise Lodge - See Pastor David for a 

discount code. 

 PRINCE OF PEACE CHURCH NEEDS A VOLUNTEER FOR THE OFFICE  We are looking for a 

person with good computer skills for 2 to 3 hours every Friday to put together the presentations 

for our Sunday services. Training will be given. Please contact the office (3872 5757 or email  

Pastor Rob rob.paech@lca.org.au  

"Enjoy the little things in life...for one day you'll look back and realize they 

were the big things." - Kurt Vonnegut  

 CHURCH NEWS 

Return to index 
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 COMMUNITY NOTICES 
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JC Open Morning tomorrow - Tell your friends  

Future parents are invited to come and see why our 

students are thriving on the Junior Campus. Our Junior 

Campus Open Morning will be held tomorrow morning from 

9am-10:30am.  

Parents can join a student led tour, meet our Leadership Team 

and enjoy morning tea.  Please let your friends know it is not 

too late to RSVP. They simply need to register on our website 

or email Donna Cook at dcook@princeofpeace.qld.edu.au. 

Year 7, 2016 Senior Campus Interviews 

A reminder to all Year 6 parents that the Year 7, 2016 

Senior Campus Interview booking system is now live. Please 

visit our website to reserve your time.  

The interview will give you and your child the opportunity to 

ask questions. 

Learn more about the Senior Campus and meet our Middle 

School teachers.  

 CHURCH NEWS 

mailto:dcook@princeofpeace.qld.edu.au
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Prince of Peace Lutheran College 

school@princeofpeace.qld.edu.au 

www.princeofpeace.qld.edu.au 

Junior School (P-6) 

P: 07 3872 5700 

Middle & Senior School 

P: 07 3872 5600 

Student absences:  

absences@princeofpeace.qld.edu.au 

Junior Campus: 07 3872 5700 

Senior Campus: 07 3872 5656 

Prince of Peace Lutheran Church 

P: 07 3872 5757 (Tues-Fri) 

evertonhills.qld@lca.org.au 

www.princeofpeace.org.au 

1-13 June Senior 9.1 Mt Binga  

11 June Junior Junior Campus Open Morning  

12 June Junior 1/2B leading Chapel, all parents welcome Chapel 

12 June Junior Y1-6 Special Lunch day  

12 June Senior Y8/10 Immunisations  

13 June Jnr/Snr Prep-Y12 Roller Skating Event Albany Creek Skateaway 

15-27 June Senior 9.2 Mt Binga  

15 June Jnr/Snr ICAS Writing Sitting Date  

16 June Jnr/Snr ICAS Spelling Sitting Date  

22 June Senior Y11-12 Legal Studies Excursion  

23 June Junior Y5-6 Debating Finals Chapel 

24 June Senior Senior Campus Athletics Carnival  

24 June Jnr/Snr P & F Meeting Junior Campus Kitchen 

25 June Junior Junior Campus Athletics Carnival  

26 June Jnr/Snr Final day of Term 2  

13-14 July Jnr/Snr Pupil Free Days  

13 July Senior Y12 Formal  

15 July Jnr/Snr Term 3 commences  

18 July Senior Y9-12 Tertiary Studies Expo Brisbane Showgrounds 

21-24 July Junior Y5 Camp  

22 July Jnr/Snr P & F Meeting Library 

Further information on any of the activities listed below can be found on the College website  

Calendar of Events. 

 What’s Coming Up at Prince of Peace 

Interest will be added to all LLL savings accounts on 31 May. Please send pass-

books in to the school office so that they can be forwarded to LLL in Adelaide for updating. Interest 

will be able to be viewed via LLL@Home after this date. Any queries please see Jane Carroll or  

Bronwyn Jacobs in the Business Office. 

 

 LLL Banking 

Casual Bus Driver Required  
Expressions of interest are invited for the role of casual bus driver. This may involve driving before and after school 
runs as well as occasional driving throughout the day for excursions, camps etc. Heavy vehicle or commercial  
driving experience preferred. Please contact Tim Grandy, Business Manager tgrandy@princeofpeace.qld.edu.au if 
you are interested in this role. 

mailto:school@princeofpeace.qld.edu.au
http://www.princeofpeace.qld.edu.au
mailto:absences@princeofpeace.qld.edu.au
mailto:evertonhills.qld@lca.org.au
http://www.princeofpeace.org.au
http://www.princeofpeace.qld.edu.au/web/general/calendar.php


 

 

 

 
 

 Extra Curricular Activities 
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OPPORTUNITY FOR STUDENTS TO EXPERIENCE  
ANOTHER CULTURE, MAKE NEW FRIENDS  

AND IMPROVE THEIR LANGUAGE STUDIES AT HOME  
In late June - early July we will be receiving exchange  
students from South America, Europe, Japan, and the 
USA. Our new arrivals will live with a host family and  
attend a local school for 3, 5 or 10 months. As we plan for 
their arrival, we are keen to hear from suitable families who 
might be interested to host a student.   
Hosting allows a family to experience a foreign culture first 
hand, be exposed to a new language and pass on a bit of 
our own culture. They might even make a friend for life!  All 
students have at least basic levels of 
English, would attend a school in your 
local  area and live the life of a local. 
www.studentexchange.org.nz 

Take a step to feed a local 
family in need by registering 
for Nexus Care's community 
fun run, the Fresh Startathon! 
Date: Saturday 30 May 2015 
Location: Starting from 
7:30am at Teralba Park,  

Details: Choose from a 5km walk/run, a 10km run or the 
1km Kids Dash! For more information nexuscare.com.au 

Term 2 Week 8 

 

Download the PDF to find out more about these Moreton 

Shire Holiday Activities. 

http://manage.sendandreceive.com.au/ch/8216/2df7x60/1119098/115abq6qr.html
http://www.nexuscare.com.au.
http://www.princeofpeace.qld.edu.au/web/documents/newsletters/2015/Term%202/LINKt2w8-Shaft.pdf

